
Council Meeting Avoca City Council, March 29, 2021 

Mayor Aaron Long called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM with Matt Gramkow, Fred Miller III, Charles 

Stolz and Diane Stamp present.  On the Phone: William Dea.  Due to the Covid-19 outbreak the City of 

Avoca held a phone conference council meeting with limiting the access of the Avoca Fire Hall.  Motion 

by Miller, seconded by Gramkow to approve the agenda.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Motion by Stolz, seconded by Miller to open the Public Hearing for the Fiscal Year 2022 City of Avoca 

Budget at 5:03 PM.  Motion carried 5-0.  City Clerk stated no oral or written comments at City Hall.  

Mayor asked for public comments.  None.  Motion by Stolz, seconded by Gramkow to close the Public 

Hearing at 5:04 PM.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Motion by Gramkow, seconded by Dea to approve RESOLUTION 21-0329-01: APPROVING FISCAL YEAR 

2022 BUDGET.  On a roll call: AYES: 4, NAYS: 1 (Stolz). 

Motion by Stamp, seconded by Miller to approve RESOLUTION 21-0329-02: APPROVING SEASONAL 

WAGES.  On a roll call: AYES: 5, NAYS: 0. 

Annual Pottawattamie County Sheriff Contract is due.  Motion by Miller, seconded by Stamp to approve 

Annual Sheriff Contract with Pottawattamie starting July 2021.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Council is having the Sunrise Ridge Addition soil sampled to see if it will hold water for a pond.  Motion 

by Stolz, seconded by Gramkow to approve the contract with Certified Testing Services, Inc. to do soil 

sampling for pond area in the Sunrise Ridge Addition.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Mr. Mitchell presented an update on our Culture and Recreation start up for the season. 

Mr. Mitchell presented to the council that we have one contractor that has looked at the Legion Hall and 

another contractor will give a competitive bid for the roof. Continuing to make progress on a lease 

agreement for the Avoca Legion Community Center.  

Motion by Gramkow, seconded by Miller to adjourn at 5:18 PM.  Motion carried 5-0. 

City council went into a workshop to discuss must haves including street lighting and sidewalks. The 

Council then answered questions from Mike Hansen of Makin Hay LLC regarding the Developers 

Proposal Packet for Sunrise Ridge. 

 

ATTEST: 

 

_______________________________ 

Teresa M Hoepner, City Clerk 


